Joint Committee on Natural Gas Pipelines

August 14, 2001

Gas Pipeline Office

Activities and Accomplishments

Project Proponent Relations

· We began work planning with Foothills Pipe Lines on July 26.  Follow-up will occur on August 16 and 17.

· Work planning with the producers’ consortium will begin on August 23.

· DFG approved the producers’ consultants’ fish collection permit.

· Meetings have occurred with representatives of El Paso, Williams, and Anadarko.

Federal Relations

· BLM assigned a liaison to the GPO.  Discussions are underway with MMS for assignment of a liaison.

· The GPC and BLM liaison to GPO were briefed on DOI/DOE/FERC cooperative efforts on August 9.

· Travel to DC is tentatively scheduled for mid-September to attend the North American Natural Gas Forum and to coordinate with FERC and DOE staff.

Legislative Relations

· The GPC provided testimony at the Joint Committee on Natural Gas Pipelines on July 17 and August 14.

· The GPC and the DFG and DEC liaisons to the GPO provided testimony at the Alaska Highway Natural Gas Policy Council on August 2.

Media Relations

· The GPC was interviewed by the Journal of Commerce on July 19.

· The GPC was interviewed by Petroleum News Alaska on July 27.

Financial

· LB&A approval for the Chairman to release funds to DNR occurred on July 17.  Commissioner Pourchot received Senator Therriault’s letter approving the first expenditures of general funds on July 18.

· The reimbursement MOU with Foothills Pipe Lines was signed on July 18.

· The reimbursement MOU with the producers was signed on August 1.

· RSA forms for state agencies were completed the week of July 30.  Detailed attachments have been completed for DEC and DFG.

· Collocation codes have been established for all GPO agencies.

GPO Staffing

· Liaisons from DEC and DFG have been hired and are on the job.

· The DFG Design and Permitting Coordinator has been hired and is on the job.

· The DFG Field Inspection and Compliance Coordinator has been hired and is on the job.

· Recruitment for DFG Habitat Biologists III is underway.

· Recruitment for the DOT liaison should begin soon.

· Recruitment for the DGC liaison should begin soon.

· The GPO Administrative Manager has been hired and will begin work soon.

· Recruitment for the Deputy GPC is underway.  Display ads ran in Anchorage, Fairbanks, and Juneau papers last weekend.

· Two Assistant Attorneys General have been assigned to assist the GPO on an as-needed basis.

Offices

· The GPO moved to our temporary offices in the Atwood Building on August 10.

